Drawn to Haiti by the tragedy of the devastating 2010 earthquake and a reading of Tracy Kidder's Mountains Beyond Mountains, he welcomed the opportunity to visit Haiti and spend time at SVC. As co-chair of the Outreach Commission at St. Martin's Church in Williamsburg, VA, he has encouraged steadfast and generous support of St. Vincent's. This year, he will serve on the Diocesan Council. He is an Air Force veteran - both a pilot and pilot instructor - as well as a teacher in inner-city schools. His undergraduate degree is from Kansas State University and his MA in Education is from Widener University.

GÉRALD ORIOL, JR.

Gérald Oriol is a senior manager and disability rights expert with wide-ranging experience running programs in Haiti, including hands-on work experience with government ministries, IGOs, NGOs, CSOs and the business sector. As Haiti's twice-appointed Secretary of State with the disability portfolio, he served as the highest-ranking government official representing about one million citizens with disabilities, oversaw a staff of more than 70 in seven offices and as President of Fondation J'Aime Haïti, worked in partnership with one of the largest telecom companies, Voilà, to implement social projects, including one promoting the development of basketball in disadvantaged communities.





Dr. Oriol received his BS from the University of Florida in Gainesville, his MA in Sustainability and Environmental Management from Harvard, and an Honorary Doctorate of Public Service from Texas Christian University. His language skills include fluency in French, Haitian-Creole, and English.

St. Vincent's has a New Address

Your gifts used to go to Ken Quigley's home address, but with his death and the sale of that house, we have had to move. Here's where we are now:

St. Vincent's Center, Haiti P.O. Box 1433 New London, NH 03257

Obviously, we don't live in a Post Office Box, but our database administrator, Jason Lang, lives nearby, and he will input and acknowledge all donations, including those made online at www.stvincentshaiti.org.



In 2024, St. Vincent's needs \$200,000+ in operating funds and an additional \$50,000 for capital projects which enhance our facilities, such as expansion of our vegetable garden, equipment for our Physical Therapist, new chairs for all of our faculty, and better drainage of the campus property. The operating funds are our priority, for that includes salaries, food, medicine, and security. Just like your household budget, it's what sustains our daily operations. Please be generous as you daily nourish, nurture, educate, and medically care for St. Vincent's children.

TITLE FIRST LAST COMPANY ADDRESS 1 CITY, STATE ZIP

CMMH/St. Vincent's Center, Haiti P.O. Box 1433 New London, NH 03257

Due to rising USPS costs and the need to conserve money here so that we might do more in Haiti where inflation (100% over the last two years) is ravaging income, our newsletter is now a self-mailer and sent bulk. We are grateful to Jason Lang for his redesign of our major communication tool. If you'd prefer to receive the newsletter by email, please provide that information on the reply form when you mail your gift.

Federal Tax ID number: 62-1564456

Elizabeth M. Lowell elowell236@aol.com elowell236walstrip.org

10

please contact Paul Glover pwglover3@gmail.com

Questions?

John Mutin Memphis, TV Dr. Susan Nelson Gérald Oriol, Jr. Port-au-Prince, Haiti Port-au-Prince, Haiti Fabiola Poisson Columbus, GA Orth Haven, ME North Haven, ME Dr. Pierre Marie Woolley The Rev. Kesner Ajax Cayes, Haiti The Rt. Rev. Ian T. Douglas Vineyard Haven, MA Worwich, VT Deane Gordon Williamsburg, VA Ernso Jean Louis Port-au-Prince, Haiti Sister Kethia Jean Simon Port-au-Prince, Haiti Fort-au-Prince, Haiti Sister Kethia Jean Simon Wort-au-Prince, Haiti

Our Trustees



"Many Hands Make..." 500 Meals a Day

First, Mme. Christelle prepares the weekly menu and the accompanying shopping list. Mme. Coeur then costs out the expense, and Samuel Eliazar takes charge of the purchasing. The recently-purchased used pick-up truck then heads to the formal markets in nearby Santo and Croix des Missions, and, when products are scarce, which is often these days, further afield to informal markets in Tabarre and downtown Port-au-Prince. Thus commences the School's weekly search for food.



Spring 2024 Newsletter

www.stvincentshaiti.org

Once all the ingredients are on campus, six cooks prepare the daily meals, overseen in the small kitchen by Mme. François. One devoted cook has been with St. Vincent's for 18 years! Some 70% of our students arrive without having had breakfast, and perhaps, even supper the night before. Food scarcity is a reality these days in Haiti, and Père Duveaux says that "the most-frequently-administered medicine is food." That "medicine" is delivered as soon as children step down from the bus. Empty stomachs prevent academic concentration and need to be filled ASAP.

Drawn to Haiti by the tragedy of the devastating 2010 earthquake and a reading of Tracy Kidder's Mountains Beyond Mountains, he welcomed the opportunity to visit Haiti and spend time at SVC. As co-chair of the Outreach Commission at St. Martin's Church in Williamsburg, VA, he has encouraged steadfast and generous support of St. Vincent's. This year, he will serve on the Diocesan Council. He is an Air Force veteran - both a pilot and pilot instructor - as well as a teacher in inner-city schools. His undergraduate degree is from Kansas State University and his MA in Education is from Widener University.

GÉRALD ORIOL, JR.

Gérald Oriol is a senior manager and disability rights expert with wide-ranging experience running programs in Haiti, including hands-on work experience with government ministries, IGOs, NGOs, CSOs and the business sector. As Haiti's twice-appointed Secretary of State with the disability portfolio, he served as the highest-ranking government official representing about one million citizens with disabilities, oversaw a staff of more than 70 in seven offices and as President of Fondation J'Aime Haïti, worked in partnership with one of the largest telecom companies, Voilà, to implement social projects, including one promoting the development of basketball in disadvantaged communities.





Dr. Oriol received his BS from the University of Florida in Gainesville, his MA in Sustainability and Environmental Management from Harvard, and an Honorary Doctorate of Public Service from Texas Christian University. His language skills include fluency in French, Haitian-Creole, and English.

St. Vincent's has a New Address

Your gifts used to go to Ken Quigley's home address, but with his death and the sale of that house, we have had to move. Here's where we are now:

St. Vincent's Center, Haiti P.O. Box 1433 New London, NH 03257



Obviously, we don't live in a Post Office Box, but our database administrator, Jason Lang, lives nearby, and he will input and acknowledge all donations, including those made online at www.stvincentshaiti.org.

In 2024, St. Vincent's needs \$200,000+ in operating funds and an additional \$50,000 for capital projects which enhance our facilities, such as expansion of our vegetable garden, equipment for our Physical Therapist, new chairs for all of our faculty, and better drainage of the campus property. The operating funds are our priority, for that includes salaries, food, medicine, and security. Just like your household budget, it's what sustains our daily operations. Please be generous as you daily nourish, nurture, educate, and medically care for St. Vincent's children.

Our Trustees

The Rev. Kesner Ajax
Cayes, Haiti
The Rt. Rev. Ian T. Douglas
Vineyard Haven, MA
Paul W. Glover, III, Chair
Norwich, VT
Deane Gordon
Williamsburg, VA
Ernso Jean Louis
Port-au-Prince, Haiti
Sister Kethia Jean Simon
Port-au-Prince, Haiti
Elizabeth M. Lowell
New London, NH

John Mutin
Memphis, TN
Dr. Susan Nelson
Memphis, TN
Gérald Oriol, Jr.
Port-au-Prince, Haiti
Webster Paraison
Port-au-Prince, Haiti
Fabiola Poisson
Columbus, GA
Dr. Mary White
North Haven, ME
Dr. Pierre Marie Woolley
Port-au-Prince, Haiti

CMMH/St. Vincent's Center, Haiti P.O. Box 1433 New London, NH 03257

> TITLE FIRST LAST COMPANY ADDRESS 1 ADDRESS 2 CITY, STATE ZIP

Due to rising USPS costs and the need to conserve

money here so that we might do more in Haiti where

inflation (100% over the last two years) is ravaging

income, our newsletter is now a self-mailer and sent bulk.

We are grateful to Jason Lang for his redesign of our

major communication tool. If you'd prefer to receive the

newsletter by email, please provide that information on

the reply form when you mail your gift.

Questions?

please contact Paul Glover pwglover3@gmail.com

0

Elizabeth M. Lowell elowell236@aol.com

www.stvincentshaiti.org

Federal Tax ID number: 62-1564456



Spring 2024 Newsletter www.stvincentshaiti.org

"Many Hands Make..." 500 Meals a Day

First, Mme. Christelle prepares the weekly menu and the accompanying shopping list. Mme. Coeur then costs out the expense, and Samuel Eliazar takes charge of the purchasing. The recently-purchased used pick-up truck then heads to the formal markets in nearby Santo and Croix des Missions, and, when products are scarce, which is often these days, further afield to informal markets in Tabarre and downtown Port-au-Prince. Thus commences the School's weekly search for food.



Once all the ingredients are on campus, six cooks prepare the daily meals, overseen in the small kitchen by Mme. François. One devoted cook has been with St. Vincent's for 18 years! Some 70% of our students arrive without having had breakfast, and perhaps, even supper the night before. Food scarcity is a reality these days in Haiti, and Père Duveaux says that "the most-frequently-administered medicine is food." That "medicine" is delivered as soon as children step down from the bus. Empty stomachs prevent academic concentration and need to be filled ASAP.

Both the Haitian government and Food for the Poor provide some of the staples - rice, peas, canned salmon - but deliveries these days are often short of the expected amount. With inflation, food has become more expensive, and the SVC operating budget for food is now upwards of \$40,000 a year or about 25% of what we need to raise.

The mid-day meal is always hot and feeds everyone on campus - some 300 people. It is frequently pasta or rice with a nourishing vegetable, beef or fish sauce. There is no dessert, and there are never any leftovers! Supper for the 100 remaining on campus is oatmeal or porridge or corn flakes and milk and tea. This simple fare feeds all those who stay on campus.



While we have a vegetable garden which provides spinach, corn, okra, melons, bananas and papayas, it's not enough. We are limited by a lack of water to irrigate the crops and that lack also constrains the variety of crops which we can grow. Drought exacerbates the situation as we must cut back on irrigation. More water can come only from a much-needed second well; and that well will also allow expansion of the garden. Yes, it is on our 2024 capital projects wish list!

Nutrition is a high priority in St. Vincent's care of students and staff. Installation of a potable water system on campus a year ago was a much-needed addition to the "menu" of healthy provisions. As funds permit, we strive to enhance every aspect of St. Vincent's infrastructure.

Take a Closer Look at Our Students

Propelled by an insatiable desire to learn, our 200+ students are ages three to nineteen. Because half of our faculty are fluent in sign language, our 69 deaf students can acquire a language very early on, so that there is a foundation for future learning. The 30 blind students are ably served by our ten teachers who teach and use Braille; and Director Père Duveaux is determined that even more faculty members will learn to speak these other languages. Remaining students are in wheelchairs or use walkers, are multiply-handicapped or speech-deferred. These handicaps are the reason that while students "graduate" from ninth grade, some are in their late teens when they do so.



Imagine taking the national exams in math, science, history, Kréyol, French, English and Spanish - the required subjects - and doing all of this in Braille or sign language! The Ministry of Education assigns an independent "translator" to each student who has auditory and/or visual disabilities, or the student may take an assistive device. Even so, our students must be incredibly competent to pass the exams. In 2023, all eight of our ninth graders passed every single exam!

In addition to the courses mandated by the Ministry of Education, St. Vincent's once again offers music classes. The music teacher has lent his piano to the school, and 19 students are learning to play. Another seven are studying guitar. There are plans for the handbell choir to start anew. For years, the handbell choir played at conferences and for visiting groups, and it will be a joy to hear that sound once again. Art and physical education classes round out the six-hour school day.

On the medical side, our physical therapist sees eight students a day and our psychologist consults with at least 16 students (and often their families) each month. She spends two days per week at the school and two at the downtown medical center. The social worker also spends two days a week on campus; and our resident nurse cares for an average of 38 students a month in the infirmary. To enhance this schedule of on-site medical care, the West Tennessee Haiti Partnership is annually funding the salary of a physician whose sole responsibility is the care of our students, their families, our teachers and others at Santo 17 who require ongoing medical attention. The physical therapist, psychologist, and social worker are all new hires since Père Duveaux began as Director in the summer of 2019. He embraces his role of improving the lives of the children entrusted to St. Vincent's in as many ways as possible.



St. Vincent's Board Elects Three New Trustees

At the January 24th Meeting of the St. Vincent's Center Board, Board members enthusiastically elected three new trustees.

IAN T. DOUGLAS

The Rt. Rev. Ian T. Douglas, Ph.D., retired in 2022 as the 15th Bishop Diocesan of The Episcopal Church in Connecticut. From 1989 to 2010 he was a faculty member at the Episcopal Divinity School, where he was the Angus Dun Professor of Mission and World Christianity.

He has worked as a Volunteer for Mission in the Episcopal Church of Haiti and as Associate for Overseas Leadership Development at The Episcopal Church Center in New York. He has been a member of the Executive Council of The Episcopal Church, and Chair of the Standing Commission on World Mission.



He was a founder of and currently serves as Co-Convener of Bishops United Against Gun Violence. Elected by the 14th meeting of the Anglican Consultative Council (ACC), Bp. Douglas was a member of the Standing Committee of the Anglican Communion from 2009-2015 and served on the Design Group for the 2008 Lambeth Conference of Anglican Bishops

Bp. Douglas is the author/editor of four books and numerous academic and popular articles on the topics of mission, the missional Church, contemporary Anglicanism, and world Christianity. He has studied at Middlebury College (B.A.), the Harvard University Graduate School of Education (Ed.M.), and Harvard Divinity School (M.Div.). He holds a Ph.D. in missiology from Boston University. From his year in Haiti, he retains his linguistic ability in Haitian-Creole.

DEANE GORDON

As a member of the St. Vincent's Advisory Council, Deane Gordon currently co-chairs the Education Committee, which meets twice a month. This most active Board Committee is reviewing curriculum with an eye to making it more robust and vigorous as well as overseeing the design of a campus master plan. In a recent visit to the Virginia School for the Deaf and Blind in Staunton, he evoked faculty and administrative support for an ongoing partnership, including the invitation for SVC faculty to come and observe teaching and educational tools.

Continued on the back

Both the Haitian government and Food for the Poor provide some of the staples - rice, peas, canned salmon - but deliveries these days are often short of the expected amount. With inflation, food has become more expensive, and the SVC operating budget for food is now upwards of \$40,000 a year or about 25% of what we need to raise.

The mid-day meal is always hot and feeds everyone on campus - some 300 people. It is frequently pasta or rice with a nourishing vegetable, beef or fish sauce. There is no dessert, and there are never any leftovers! Supper for the 100 remaining on campus is oatmeal or porridge or corn flakes and milk and tea. This simple fare feeds all those who stay on campus.



While we have a vegetable garden which provides spinach, corn, okra, melons, bananas and papayas, it's not enough. We are limited by a lack of water to irrigate the crops and that lack also constrains the variety of crops which we can grow. Drought exacerbates the situation as we must cut back on irrigation. More water can come only from a much-needed second well; and that well will also allow expansion of the garden. Yes, it is on our 2024 capital projects wish list!

Nutrition is a high priority in St. Vincent's care of students and staff. Installation of a potable water system on campus a year ago was a much-needed addition to the "menu" of healthy provisions. As funds permit, we strive to enhance every aspect of St. Vincent's infrastructure.

Take a Closer Look at Our Students

Propelled by an insatiable desire to learn, our 200+ students are ages three to nineteen. Because half of our faculty are fluent in sign language, our 69 deaf students can acquire a language very early on, so that there is a foundation for future learning. The 30 blind students are ably served by our ten teachers who teach and use Braille; and Director Père Duveaux is determined that even more faculty members will learn to speak these other languages. Remaining students are in wheelchairs or use walkers, are multiply-handicapped or speech-deferred. These handicaps are the reason that while students "graduate" from ninth grade, some are in their late teens when they do so.



Imagine taking the national exams in math, science, history, Kréyol, French, English and Spanish - the required subjects - and doing all of this in Braille or sign language! The Ministry of Education assigns an independent "translator" to each student who has auditory and/or visual disabilities, or the student may take an assistive device. Even so, our students must be incredibly competent to pass the exams. In 2023, all eight of our ninth graders passed every single exam!

In addition to the courses mandated by the Ministry of Education, St. Vincent's once again offers music classes. The music teacher has lent his piano to the school, and 19 students are learning to play. Another seven are studying guitar. There are plans for the handbell choir to start anew. For years, the handbell choir played at conferences and for visiting groups, and it will be a joy to hear that sound once again. Art and physical education classes round out the six-hour school day.

On the medical side, our physical therapist sees eight students a day and our psychologist consults with at least 16 students (and often their families) each month. She spends two days per week at the school and two at the downtown medical center. The social worker also spends two days a week on campus; and our resident nurse cares for an average of 38 students a month in the infirmary. To enhance this schedule of on-site medical care, the West Tennessee Haiti Partnership is annually funding the salary of a physician whose sole responsibility is the care of our students, their families, our teachers and others at Santo 17 who require ongoing medical attention. The physical therapist, psychologist, and social worker are all new hires since Père Duveaux began as Director in the summer of 2019. He embraces his role of improving the lives of the children entrusted to St. Vincent's in as many ways as possible.



St. Vincent's Board Elects Three New Trustees

At the January 24th Meeting of the St. Vincent's Center Board, Board members enthusiastically elected three new trustees.

IAN T. DOUGLAS

The Rt. Rev. Ian T. Douglas, Ph.D., retired in 2022 as the 15th Bishop Diocesan of The Episcopal Church in Connecticut. From 1989 to 2010 he was a faculty member at the Episcopal Divinity School, where he was the Angus Dun Professor of Mission and World Christianity.

He has worked as a Volunteer for Mission in the Episcopal Church of Haiti and as Associate for Overseas Leadership Development at The Episcopal Church Center in New York. He has been a member of the Executive Council of The Episcopal Church, and Chair of the Standing Commission on World Mission.



He was a founder of and currently serves as Co-Convener of Bishops United Against Gun Violence. Elected by the 14th meeting of the Anglican Consultative Council (ACC), Bp. Douglas was a member of the Standing Committee of the Anglican Communion from 2009-2015 and served on the Design Group for the 2008 Lambeth Conference of Anglican Bishops

Bp. Douglas is the author/editor of four books and numerous academic and popular articles on the topics of mission, the missional Church, contemporary Anglicanism, and world Christianity. He has studied at Middlebury College (B.A.), the Harvard University Graduate School of Education (Ed.M.), and Harvard Divinity School (M.Div.). He holds a Ph.D. in missiology from Boston University. From his year in Haiti, he retains his linguistic ability in Haitian-Creole.

DEANE GORDON

As a member of the St. Vincent's Advisory Council, Deane Gordon currently co-chairs the Education Committee, which meets twice a month. This most active Board Committee is reviewing curriculum with an eye to making it more robust and vigorous as well as overseeing the design of a campus master plan. In a recent visit to the Virginia School for the Deaf and Blind in Staunton, he evoked faculty and administrative support for an ongoing partnership, including the invitation for SVC faculty to come and observe teaching and educational tools.

Continued on the back